 REGULAR MEETING

NOVEMBER 23, 2020
(Social distancing and attendance limitations in place)

A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on November 23, 2020. Present were Mayor W. Vineall, Commissioners T. Dixon, D. Hyle, P. Hubbard, J. Shay, City Manager B. Lovett, and City Clerk M. Holmes. 

MINUTES


Motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by T. Dixon that the minutes of the previous meeting be approved as written.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall
BILLS


Motion was made by P. Hubbard and seconded by J. Shay that the following bills be approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant.

	        Fund
	Warrant No.
	Date
	                 Dollars

	City Claims on
	21
	11/23/2020
	$17,518.59

	Sewer Claims on
	21
	11/23/2020
	$3,255.40

	P&L Claims on
	21
	11/23/2020
	$142,210.71

	Trust & Agency Claims on
	21
	11/23/2020
	$1,180.00


AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall
VANDALISM APOLOGY

Skyler Lambright was present. Skyler and a friend defaced a City building with spray paint last week and were caught, but not arrested. They are both going to do community service, including repaint the defaced shed. Skyler addressed the Commission and apologized for her actions and said she made a mistake and would not do anything like that again. The Commission accepted her apology and hoped that she would learn from the mistake.
SIGN ORDINACE COMMENT

Mary Beth Maguire, 303 W. Hamilton Ave., addressed the Commission and asked that they consider reviewing the sign ordinance and have it address political flags that seem to be unaddressed in the current ordinance. The Mayor said he would pass along her comments to the Planning Board to determine if a review is necessary.
2021 CITY BUDGET

M. Holmes distributed a copy of the proposed City Budget and will make available a copy at City Hall. The proposed budget calls for a 4% tax increase due mainly to the lost revenue for 2020 and anticipated for 2021, and in spite of over $500,000 in reduced proposed expenditures. A motion was made by T. Dixon and seconded by J. Shay to set the public hearing for the proposed 2021 City budget for December 14, 2020 at 7:15 p.m. 
 AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall
SURPLUS PROPERTY

B. Lovett reported that the City has three rear loading garbage roll-offs that it no longer has a use for due to Bliss providing front loading roll-offs. A motion was made by T. Dixon and seconded by J. Shay to declare this property as surplus and to sell on Auctions International.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall

BID ON AIR PACKS

B. Lovett reported that bid specs have been developed to go out to bid for air packs for the fire department. The City procured a FEMA grant for the purchase of the Self-Contained Breathing Apparatus (SCBA). A motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by D. Hyle to authorize the City Manager to get out to bid on the air packs.
AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall


Motion was made by D. Hyle seconded by J. Shay to adjourn.
AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall











Michael Holmes



City Clerk
